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All New Haven children, birth through 8 are healthy, safe, thriving in 
nurturing families and prepared to be successful lifelong learners.
Operations Committee Notes

February 19, 2015
Attendance: Bob, Jennifer, Denise, Tina, Eliza, Sandy, Stanley, Janet, Sarah, Gail
· Financial Report – Report of current YTD in the packet; also a proposed budget for next year based on the work we are currently planning.

Funding for next year – The Memorial Fund has committed the match funds for Discovery in a letter to the Governor, but funds for Community Plans were cut in the Governor’s budget.  We don’t know what the Memorial Fund will do if the state funds are not restored. We don’t know anything about the city funds at this point.  Jennifer has communicated to Dr. Okafor that we are hoping for continued support.

We will submit an application to the Community Foundation for operating funds.   The application is due on March 27.

· City of New Haven/Communications/How to describe our work – Most of the meeting was dedicated to discussion about the NHECC’s relationship with City Hall /the Mayor and Dr. Okafor, and how to work effectively with the Mayor and Dr. Okafor, as well as the Promise Zone designation that the City has applied for and is working on actively.

· A March 17 meeting has been scheduled with the Mayor

· City sees the Promise Zone as the first step of transformation.  Education is one of the areas and EC is part of that bucket.  Jennifer has been asked to chair this area. It makes sense for the Council’s plan to be used.

· Bob, Tina, Jennifer, Janet and Sandy are available to attend the meeting with the Mayor; it will be determined later, as we plan for the meeting, who should attend.

· A meeting with Martha will be scheduled to prepare for the meeting with the Mayor – to try to enlist her in our work and inform her of our plans, as well as accomplishments and what we have to offer her to fulfill her agenda.
· Jennifer distributed a draft document that pulls together all of the Council’s current work. She created this from all of the current Action Plans that Committees have developed so far.  The order is in order of age of children.  The final bullet is work that the Council has been discussing/doing. .  Kim Bohen, who we are contracting with to work on performance measures and data collection, will work with us on creating a final document for the meeting. 
· Infants and Toddlers bill proposed by New Haven legislative delegation and Infants and Toddlers Committee -
· There was lengthy discussion about how we can work effectively with Dr. Okafor.

· Dr. Okafor has asked for assistance with developing language for the SB321 on Infants and Toddlers – Janet will contact her to do so
· A meeting will be set up (prior to the meeting with the Mayor) to talk about the Council’s work in general, the work of the Infants and Toddlers and aligning with Dr. Okafor’s agenda
On the agenda but not discussed:

· Council Bylaws

· Process for leadership development

· Council 

· Committees

· March Council Agenda
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